ST. JOSAPHAT'S HOLY NAME SOCIETY MINUTES OF 3/11/12 MEETING

PRESIDENT – Richard P. Pucher TREASURER – Deacon Steve Wisnowski

VICE PRESIDENT - Andy Feszczyszyn SECRETARY - Ron Dinger

MARSHALL - Mike Anuszkiewicz

The meeting was opened at 11:45 with a prayer led by V P Andy Feszczyszyn.

OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary's Report:

The minutes of the February 12th, 2012 meeting were available in the lower level of the Church. There was a motion by Gene Hryhorenko, seconded by George Schmidt to approve the minutes as presented. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report:

 Savings
 \$1460.43

 Checking
 \$1508.38

 Petty Cash
 \$55.21

 Total
 \$3024.02

There is \$390.00 in encumbered funds for the retreat fund. K of C gave a donation of \$250 for this fund, as promised.

Motion was made by Mike Ewanow, seconded by Mark Ewanow to accept the treasurer's report as presented. Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

<u>Retreat:</u> Mike Anuszkiewicz reported that he is looking for a backup Retreat Leader just in case Bishop Paul needs to "back out".

<u>Sick and Vigil:</u> George Schmidt reported that he had sent get well cards to Victor Cap and John Kuebel. Also he reported that he had a call from Nick Hober's Wife informing him that Nick is not doing too well. George had brought a get well card to the meeting and asked all attendees to sign it so it could send to Nick.

OLD BUSINESS

 At the February meeting Mr. Pucher had requested members to actively recruit new members. No new possible members were identified.

- Richard asked attendees how many would be interested in attending the "miniretreat" which would be given by Father Roman Galadza. Total count of
 members and their spouses who would attend was nine. Richard said he would
 have to check with Father Weiner to see if this low number would be enough to
 hold the retreat. If held retreat would be on Saturday March 31st from 1-3 PM.
- Scheduled harvesting of willows for Palm Sunday is Saturday March 31st starting at 9 AM. This date may change if the willows bloom early because of warmer than normal weather. Also, the palms need to be split on the same day. Mike Jackiw said that last year there was not enough help to do both the cutting of willows and splitting of palms. Richard said he would contact a few non-HNS parishioners to see if they would be willing to help.
- Spaghetti dinner is Sunday March 25th with meatballs being made on the 24th starting at 9 AM. Richard suggested that St. Ann's Society sell sweets and drinks during our dinner. Richard will determine if they would want to also sell pop and wine during the dinner. Cost of the wine and pop would be borne by the HNS.

NEW BUSINESS

- Gene Hryhorenko asked if HNS would be willing to donate to help build a Church in Western Ukraine. Richard asked Gene to come to the next meeting with an informational packet describing this project. The Knight's of Columbus are supporting this fund raiser.
- Next meeting is scheduled for Palm Sunday, which is the first Sunday of the month instead of the 2nd Sunday, which is Easter this year. On Palm Sunday there also will be a Children's Liturgy. Richard said we would sit on the left side of the front of the Church and that the Children would gather around the Alter for the Gospel.

ATTENDANCE:

Mike Anuszkiewicz	Ron Dinger	Stephen Sawczuk
Mark Ewanow	George Schmidt	Andy Feszczyszyn
Mike Ewanow	Richard Pucher	Gene Hryhorenko
Victor Cap	Mike Jackiw	Fr. George Melnyk

Stan Dabrowny Mike Dabrowny

Meeting was adjourned at 12:20 PM with the recitation of the HNS Pledge.

<u>Next Meeting:</u> April 1st with Corporate Holy Communion, continental breakfast followed by a business meeting.